

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA ALAMO CHAPTER



THE



LARIAT

Volume 44, Number 3

"Five Star ★★★★ Chapter"

March 2024



President's Message

Spring is here and the members of the Alamo Chapter are going full press for the annual scholarship program.

We are sponsoring 33 scholarships to be presented at the March 21st luncheon to cadets from the 11 ROTC and 140 JROTC programs from UT Austin to UT Rio Grande Valley. In addition to the scholarships, we will have the opportunity to attend the various award programs occurring through the end of the school year. This has to be the busiest time of the year, only followed by the October golf tournament.

Pete Hunt and the committee have done yeoman's work to coordinate and produce a wonderful scholarship lunch. The one piece of unfortunate news is the cancellation of General David Goldfein as the guest speaker. His travel schedule has caused him to bow out. As always, we have a back-up plan. Col John Grimm, Commander, Air Force Reserve Officer Training Corps, Southwest Region, is graciously stepping in the speaker role. Check the revised invitation for his bio. We do wish Gen Goldfein safe travels and do hope he can join us on another day.

Besides the scholarship lunch, we receive countless offers to attend the various JROTC events to present certificates of appreciation and MOAA medals. It's really an easy opportunity to meet the cadets and celebrate their successes. The school event dates and invitations are currently being collect-

ed and will be published in the next few weeks. I do hope that you will check out the list. It's especially great if you see your alma mater and can fit that date into your calendar.

The medals and certificates have already been mailed to the schools. Contact the organizer to advise him or her of your availability, and represent MOAA and the chapter by presenting the medal and certificate.

Thanks to each of you. Your support for these programs through your time and gifts enables these cadets to reach for their goals. The needs continue to grow.

We look forward to the March celebration and the continued growth of support for the MOAA Alamo Chapter Educational Foundation.

Kitty

Kathryn "Kitty" Meyers, LtCol USAF (Ret), SPHR, SHRM-SCP

Inside This Edition:

- Pg 2 Chapter Notices
- Pg 3 Transition Tips/Member App
- Pg 4 Membership Memos
- Pg 6 Legislative Report
- Pg 7 Soldiers' Angels
- Pg 8 Happy Birthday!
- Pg 9 Chapter Priorities/Speaker Bio
- Pg 10 Corporate Partners/Events
- Pg 12 RSVP Slips

2024 Volunteer of the Year



For the past 31 years Ed Marvin, Lt Col, USAF (Ret) has been the consummate professional and dedicated volunteer helping lead the Alamo Chapter.

He was selected as the Chapter's 2023 Volunteer of the Year because he possesses exceptional commitment to the organization and its members, first-rate leadership qualities, and personal integrity.

During the past year, Ed served as the Board Chair and prior to that, over the years, he has served in several key leadership positions including that of Chapter President. In every position he always promoted and led a "culture of excellence and achievements."

Ed is a lifetime member both of National MOAA and the Alamo Chapter and served 6 years on the National Board from 2006-2012. Our congratulations to Ed and special thanks to wife Ruby for her support.

Ed will be honored along with other JBSA volunteers at the Annual Awards Ceremony on Wednesday, April 17 @ 1:00pm at Ft. Sam Houston Theater, Bldg 2270, 2472 Stanley Rd.



Notices

Thank You

to each listed below who have donated a little (or a lot!) to the Educational Foundation, and/or Chapter Operations.

We really appreciate it—and every dollar helps!

Lt Col Virginia Alloway, USAF (Ret)
Lt Col Tom Carter, USAF (Ret)
CAPT Jim Cosby, USN (Ret)
Araceli Davis
Jackie De Ponte

Col Jonathan Duncan, USAF (Ret) MajGen David Garza, USMC (Ret)

LTC Earl Gilley, USA (Ret)

Col Ron Hannan, USAF (Ret)

Col Edward Herbold, USAF (Ret)

LTC Ron Kettler, USA (Ret)

Pamela Kroyer

CDR Bob Le Jeune, USN (Ret)

CDR David Marx, USN (Ret)

Sue McCarthy

Col Mac McDonald, USAF (Ret)

Lt Col Kathryn Meyers, USAF (Ret)

Col Boots Miller, USAF (Ret)

LTC Walter Myer, USA (Ret)

COL Charles Reding, USA (Ret)

Cpt George Sacerich, USAF (Ret)

Dian Sherrod

Lt Col David Shultz, USAF (Ret)

Lt Col Randy Smith, USAF (Ret)

LTC Stephanie Trochak, USA (Ret)

MAJ Bob Tuckey, USA (Ret)

Col & Mrs. Marc Van Wert, USAF (Ret)

Jeanette Wahl

MAJ Josh Welch, USA (Ret)

LTC Machielle Wood Denmon, USA (Ret)

Evelyn Woods

Lt Col Sharon Zimpher, USAF (Ret)

MOAA

Upgrade your MOAA National Membership

Enhance your MOAA national membership benefits by upgrading from Basic to Premium or Life. By doing this you'll also support the Alamo chapter's objectives. Visit www.moaa.org to upgrade.

As a Premium Member you'll receive the following additional benefits:

- · Résumé Critiques
- · LinkedIn Profile Reviews
- · Interview Prep
- · Financial Education
- · Military Benefits Education
- · Advocacy & Legislative Insights
- · Member Books & Guides
- Scholarships, Interest-Free Loans & Grants
- · Discounts on Products & Travel
- Subscription to MILITARY OF-FICER Magazine

As a LIFE Member, you'll make a lifetime investment for yourself and your loved ones. Plus, you'll have access to exclusive privileges and benefits.

- Lifelong Recognition As a LIFE Member, you'll enjoy recognition as an ardent supporter of MOAA's legislative priorities.
- Protection for Your Spouse LIFE
 Member privileges automatically
 transfer to your spouse after your
 death at no extra cost. Guaranteed!
 It's an easy way to ensure your
 spouse has help sorting through your
 military benefits.
- Financial Security With one financial transaction, you can pay for a lifetime of valuable benefits and avoid future annual dues increases. MOAA will give you full credit for the unused portion of any current annual dues.

A Special Viewing Opportunity for the April 8, 2024 Eclipse



Alamo Chapter member Ron Carr, CAPT, USN (Ret), is offering an opportunity to view the April eclipse from his ranch in Utopia, TX.

This location should be in the direct line for a full eclipse at 1:27 pm. He asks that all interested contact him directly at <u>rearr@visionworks.com</u> for more information, including reservations.



TAPS

We have received information that the following member has passed away.

We wish to convey our sincere condolences and best wishes to this wife Anntonia and their family and loved ones:

Col David Shacklett, USAF (Ret) 1/22/24

Transition Tips

Entry Level vs Entry Point

One of the most confounding questions someone transitioning faces is "where will I fit in the hiring organization". Everyone brings a wealth of skills, talents, and experiences to the table from their military career. A common question raised is "why I am not being offered a position that is equivalent to the one I left in the military. I don't want an entry level position."

Let's first look at the competition you face for the desired position. You ask what competition? Consider the folks within the organization who have worked and built a reputation as current employees. They are looking for a promotion, recognition for learned skills and experiences within the company that have made them and the company successful. That is an asset from the company's perspective.

There are also external candidates who have worked or are working for the company's competitors or within the industry. They are familiar with the ins and outs that are not only the required skills, but the culture of the industry and probably the company. The hiring company values this level of experience as well.

So, what does a transitioning military do? Your self-evaluation of your skills, talents and experiences is a first start. Your goal is to make yourself competitive with the competition. What makes you stand out from the crowd as the saying goes. Another major evaluation comes with the analyzing of the culture that works best for you. Past articles have addressed this. Make sure that you know what works for you and how you will fit in with the new organization and the team.

Once you have done your research, it's time to figure out where you will fit. Here's the key question. Where is your entry point into the organization? Some can transition into an executive position as they've evaluated all the points mentioned and conclude that the executive level is a fit. Others may be more comfortable taking steps back in the hierarchy to get to know the organization, people, culture, and even the business.

You've spent many years in the military culture. Can you bring someone new into the military at a senior or maybe even a mid-level position? We all started at the bottom of the rung as an E-1 or O-1.

This discussion has revolved around the premise that you are entering into a position that is related to your current (Continued on Page 9)

Membership Application/Renewal

Join/Renew - \$25 Annual Fee

Name
Branch of Service Rank
[] Active
Email Address
(Please provide a <u>personal email</u> without a ".mil" domain, if available.)
Address
City
State Zip
Phone Number
Date of Birth
Spouse Name
Coores / Alternate Francii Address
Spouse/Alternate Email Address
Method of Payment
Method of Payment
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) [] Credit Card Charge my card \$
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter)
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) [] Credit Card Charge my card \$
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) [] Credit Card Charge my card \$ Card number
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) [] Credit Card Charge my card \$ Card number Expiration date CVV
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) [] Credit Card Charge my card \$ Card number Expiration date CVV Zip code where CC Statement is mailed:
Method of Payment [] Check (make payable to MOAA Alamo Chapter) [] Credit Card Charge my card \$ Card number Expiration date CVV Zip code where CC Statement is mailed: Signature



Membership Memos

THANK YOU Renewing Members:

CAPT Charles Belcher, USN (Ret) COL Wayne Boyd, USA (Ret) Col David Brooks, USAF (Ret) COL Benjamin Chacko, USA (Ret) Col John Clatanoff, USAF (Ret) CAPT Jim Cosby, USN (Ret) Col Jonathan Duncan, USAF (Ret) Col George Gagnon, USAF (Ret) Col Ron Hannan, USAF (Ret) Col Edward Herbold, USAF (Ret) COL Lyle Jackson, USA (Ret) Col Kevin Kaps, USAF (Ret) Col Mac McDonald, USAF (Ret) Col Boots Miller, USAF (Ret) Col John Root, USAF (Ret) Col Dennis Shumaker, USAF (Ret) Col Norman Taflinger, USAF (Ret) Col Eddie Taylor, Jr., USAF (Ret) Col Marc Van Wert, USAF (Ret) COL John Weir, USA (Ret) COL Steven Woods, USA (Ret) Lt Col Paul Amrhein, USAF (Ret) LTC Robert Ashley, USA (Ret) LTC Scott Atkinson, USAF (Ret) Lt Col Frances Bellis Jacobs, USAF (Ret)

LTC Robert Blake, USA (Ret)
Lt Col Carla Clatanoff, USAF (Ret)
LTC John Corby, USA (Ret)
Lt Col Jerry Franklin, USAF (Ret)
LTC Ron Kettler, USA (Ret)
CDR Bob Le Jeune, USN (Ret)
CDR David Marx, USN (Ret)
LTC Walter Myer, USA (Ret)
LTC Charles Nowlin, USA (Ret)
Lt Col David Shultz, USAF (Ret)

Lt Col Randy Smith, USAF (Ret) LTC (Ch) James Taylor, USA (Ret) LTC Stephanie Trochak, USA (Ret) Lt Col Sharon Zimpher, USAF (Ret) Maj Fernando Carreon, USAF (Ret) LCDR Karen Overall, USN (Ret) MAJ Josh Welch, USA (Ret) Capt John Goodrich, USAF (Ret) Cpt George Sacerich, USAF (Ret) CWO Carlos Holt, USMC (Ret) Carol Anne Cain Araceli Davis Jackie De Ponte Ann Furlow Mary Gossage Michelle Gray Sue McCarthy Lu Nix Constance Oliver

MOAA-AC Mission & Vision

Jeanette Wahl

Vision:

To be the primary advocate for the military community

Mission:

- Provide information, support and social engagement to members;
- Offer programs and services for the common good of the military community;
- Support MOAA at the national, state and local levels with a powerful voice.

WELCOMENew Members:

Col Kenneth Brockway, USAF (Ret) Col Elizabeth Keller, USAF Col Michael MacNaughton, USAF (Ret) COL Gustavo Moreno, USA COL Vina Rajski, USA (Ret) COL Lawrence Sansone, USA (Ret) Col John Siebert, USAF (Ret) Col Kelli Smiley, USAF (Ret) COL Jerry Webb, USA (Ret) Lt Col Kathleen Heidemann, USAF (Fmr) Lt Col Travis Smith, USAF (Ret) MAJ Juanita Carlton, USA (Fmr) MAJ Chuong Le, ARNG MAJ Carl Shaw, USA (Ret) LCDR Frank Sronce, USN (Ret) Capt Andrew Hendricks, USAF Capt Jose Tafolla, USAF (Ret) ENS Andrew Paine, USN WO1 Amelia Ramirez, USA WO1 Darrell Young, USA Justin Cunningham Virginia Fultz

Membership Stats

Mary Ritter

Active Duty 124
Former Military 24
Friends of the Chapter 5
Retired 588
Surviving Spouse 132

Total 873





Legislative Report

The Texas Council of Chapters will be sending a delegation to Washington DC in April to advocate for passage of bills that will benefit our miliary members and their families.

The group will be visiting all our representatives and the two senators. You can make a difference while they are there by going to the Advocacy section of the MOAA.org website and send letters to your senators and Representatives in support of legislation that National is asking for. Make sure that you send this on behalf of the Alamo Chapter TX-16. (See Page 8 for explicit instructions).

Hopefully when the House of Representatives returns from recess, they will pass the bill aimed at providing more military aid to the Ukraine, Israel, and Taiwan. This has been the worst House session in history with fewer than 30 bills passed during the

ALLOWANCE

UP TO \$10,000

ALLOWANCE

PERSONALIZATION

year and a great many of them only renaming post offices or other federal buildings.

With the results of the Texas 2024 primary election in, we know most of the candidates who will be on the ballot in November, however, several races will face a run-off election in May between the top two vote-getters. Many representatives were being primaried because during the regular session and in four special sessions, they refused to give the governor the school voucher program that he wanted.

Most of the major ISD's and those in the rural areas did not want this as they contended that it would further weaken and harm public education in the state. The other reason ris that the majority of the House members voted to impeach Attorney General Ken Paxton. In a very political trial with the State Senate, Lt. Governor Patrick en-

sured that there would not be a conviction.

Sometime after these elections, we anticipate that interim charges will be released by Speaker Phelan and Lt. Governor Patrick for the various House and Senate committees. At that point we will have a better idea as to what issues we may be confronting in the 2025 session.

As a reminder, I am seeking members of the Alamo Chapter who would like to assist me in preparing for the next Texas session and who might also wish to participate in visiting with the various Representatives and Senators in our catchment area. If you think that you might have interest in doing this, please contact me on Redlegs48@gmail.com or contact the office.

Jim Cunningham VP Legislation





MONTHLY SERVICE FEE

DISCOUNT FOR ONE YEAR

2 HOURS MAINTENANCE

MONTH OF RESIDENCY

ASSISTANCE DURING FIRST



Soldiers' Angels

Sign up to volunteer on their website: Soldiersangels.org



Virtual Volunteer Opportunities

Soldiers' Angels offers many ways for you to make a difference in the lives of our military service people and their families.



Volunteer to Feed Veterans

Veteran Food Distribution events provide up to two weeks of groceries to veterans in need. This event relies on monthly volunteers to help distribute the food.



In-Person Volunteer Opportunities

Soldiers' Angels volunteers work in communities across the country to provide services to active duty military, guard/reservists and veterans of all generations.



Special Campaigns

Treats for Troops, Warm Feet for Warriors, Holiday Stockings for Heroes, and more! Our annual collection campaigns offer a fun way volunteers of all ages can participate.



Company Volunteer **Opportunities**

Get your company involved in giving back to the military and veteran community! Engaging events, large and small, will inspire your team to give back.



Home of the Brave

Corporate sponsors and their employees give back to veterans by hosting events at VA's across the country through Soldiers' Angels Home of the Brave.



7



HAPPY BIRTHDAY to those members born in the month of MARCH

If you have a birthday this month and your name is not here, then we do not have your birth month in our records.

If you'd like to be included please call or email us the information.

Dale Addington, Col USAF (Ret) Scott Atkinson, LTC USAF (Ret) Matthew Brockway, COL USA (Ret) Jeanette Brooks Joe Carrillo, LTC USA (Ret) Raymond Castaneda, 2LT USA Bob Caudill, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Vaughn Caudill, COL USA (Ret) Benjamin Chacko, COL USA (Ret) Ada Conlan, Col USAF (Ret) Betty Cruzen Jim Cuskey, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Vincent DeInnocentiis, CAPT USN (Ret) Kathryn Deuster, COL USA (Ret) Richard Elgin, CAPT USN (Ret) Kathie Estrada, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Jim Finch, LTC USA (Ret) Joel Gage, MAJ USA Jerry Gonzales, LTC USA (Ret) Stephen Gonzales, Capt USAF (Ret) Joyce Habina, Maj USAF (Ret) Daniel Haley, Maj USAF (Ret) Clare Helminiak, RDML USPHS (Ret) Ryan Hennessey, Maj USMC

Charlotte Koch, LCDR USN (Ret)

Mac McDonald, Col USAF (Ret) Ruth McIntosh, 1Lt USAF (Ret) Robert Mesick, COL USA (Ret) Janet Morgan Stoli Nikolai, Col USAF (Ret) Wright Nodine, Jr Col USAF (Ret) Mary Paschall Randall Perkins, COL USA (Ret) Norbert Picha, COL USA (Ret) Roy Poole, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Kerry Reyna, LTC USAR (Ret) Jeanne Rigg Jim Roberts, Col USAF (Ret) Jorge Rodriguez, LTC USA David Root, Col USAF (Ret) Felix Santiago, COL USA (Ret) Dennis Shumaker, Col USAF (Ret) Robert Siller, Lt Col USAF (Ret) Thomas Smith, COL USA (Ret) Kenneth Sutton, CW3 USA (Ret) Steve Thompson, Col USAF (Ret) Dale Vande Hey, Col USAF (Ret) Peg Viney Edith Weidemann, LTC USA (Ret)

Forest Little, Lt Col USAF (Ret)

WANTED!

Job Seekers



If you would like to be added to the regular email blast that lists job opportunities in **San Antonio and Texas** please contact David Patrick, the Career Transition Coordinator - Texas

dwpatrick01@gmail.com

If you are an area **employer** who is interested in hiring career transitioning officers or their spouses or if you are a MOAA member interested in helping a career transitioning officer or spouse as a **San Antonio Networker**,

or if you are a MOAA-AC member

Job Seeker, please contact

Kitty Meyers LtCol USAF (Ret)

Chapter Transition Liaison Officer at

kamconsulthr@gmail.com



Support MOAA'S Legislative Initiatives *IT'S AS EASY AS 1, 2, 3...*

- 1. Go online to www.moaa.org and connect with the "Legislative Advocacy Center" link.
- 2. Complete the registration -- the system will automatically load the contact information for your senators and your congressional representative. (Note: when asked for your chapter use the code "TX16").
- 3. Respond to MOAA Legislative Alert eblasts.

(Note: MOAA will provide you suggested letters for each legislative issue identified. You may modify the suggested response or use the provided response. Then just click on the submit and the letters go to your Representatives and/or Senators.)

YOUR INFLUENCE COUNTS!

Chapter Priorities 2024

1) INCREASE AND RETAIN MEMBERSHIP

Goal: Emphasize Chapter "paid" memberships and maintain, at a minimum, a 75% level.

2) SUSTAIN A POSITIVE LONG-TERM FINANCIAL PO-SITION

Goal: Sustain the budget and financials so income exceeds expenses over a 3-year period.

3) STRONG & INFLUENTIAL LEGISLATIVE EFFORTS & PROGRAMS

Goal: Maintain a robust Legislative Program by connecting constantly with legislators and chapter members.

4) LEADERSHIP SUCCES-SION PLANNING

Goal: By Dec 31, 2024 have all elected officer positions occupied along with a successor identified.

Progress is monitored at our monthly business meeting at the Chapter office on Ft Sam at 10am each first Thursday of the month-come join us and be part of the team!

Speaker Bio Col John Grimm



COLONEL JOHN GRIMM

Colonel John Grimm is the Commander, Air Force Reserve Officer

Training Corps' Southwest Region. He leads 226 personnel, overseeing the training for 3,000 cadets across 36 ROTC detachments. They are responsible for training and developing cadets to commission as Air Force or Space Force officers who are ready to lead Airmen or Guardians to meet our Nation's security challenges.

Colonel Grimm entered the Air Force in 1995 upon graduating from Kansas State University. He has commanded three Security Forces squadrons, an expeditionary Security Forces squadron, a Security Forces group, an ROTC detachment, and has served in various duty positions throughout the Security Forces career field. He is also a certified Jump Master and has been awarded the U.S., German, Italian, Bulgarian and Serbian Jump Wings.

Colonel Grimm will be our speaker at the Scholarship Awards Luncheon on March 21 at the Ft Sam Golf Club where our 2024 Scholarship winners will receive their scholarship checks in person. Send in RSVP on back page or sign up online at www.AlamoMoaa.org.



February Happy
Hour speaker
Vincent Luciano,
Regional Director
Central Texas
Department of
Public Safety
(DPS) with associate Marco Caro
and Chapter President Kitty Meyers.

Transition Tips

(Continued from Page 3)

skills, etc. Let's close this with a brief discussion about entry into a career that is unrelated to past experiences. You have a whole new set of skills and experiences to learn. Here's where an entry level position is appropriate. I talked to one gent who argued with me about a computer skills position where he didn't have the required skills. Hello!

We are here to help through this process so that you succeed through your transition. Many transitioning folks end up job hopping until they find the right fit. That should never be!

Best wishes as you transition.



Kathryn "Kitty" Meyers Lt Col USAF (Ret) SPHR, SHRM-SCP Chapter Transition Liaison Officer

Previously published Transition Tips can be found at www.AlamoMOAA.org under the Transition Services tab.

ROTC Award Presenters Needed!

Want to present the 2024 MOAA Award to an ROTC cadet at your local high school or your college alma mater?

If you are interested in serving as a presenter, please contact our Awards and Scholarships Committee Chairman, Col (ret) Pete Hunt by texting 210-867-0418 or email: peterhunt2012@gmail.com

MEET OUR CORPORATE PARTNERS

Abby Consulting Website Design

Website Design http://www.abbyconsulting.com/210-490-6513

Adante Senior Living

Retirement Community

<u>www.adantelife.com</u>

Independent Living: 210-493-0101

Assisted Living/Memory Care:
210-493-0103

Army Residence Community

Retirement Living https://armyresidence.com/ 210-646-5300

Beldon Roofing Company

Trusted Since 1946
https://www.beldon.com/
833-5-BELDON

Blue Skies of Texas

Retirement Community
In the tradition of Air Force Village
https://www.blueskiesoftexas.org/
866-553-5389

CTWP Digital Solutions

Printers, Copiers, Fax Machines & Office Equipment https://www.ctwp.com/ 210-590-2897

Dignity Memorial

Advanced Planning Maritza Cano www.DignityMemorial 210-833-6223

First Command

Financial Services
Sid Frith
www.advisor.first command.com/
us/tx/universal-city/ssfrith
210-750-4800

The Green Technology Group

IT Solutions Company Leave "IT" to us! http://www.tgtgllc.com 202-285-4748

Kelly Guerrero, Realtor

Coldwell Banker D'Ann Harper Guiding You Home https://www.coldwellbanker.com 210-260-4889

Leborne Health & Life Insurance

Jovi Leborne <u>www.lebornehealthandlife.com</u> 619-778-5073

Legal Shield

"There Is Such a Thing as an Affordable Lawyer"
Knowles Atchison / Donna Bentley
Knowles.wearelegalshield.com
DrBentley.wearelegalshield.com
210-838-7547

Leonard Contracting Inc

New & remodeling construction info@leonardcontracting.com www.leonardcontracting.com 210-493-8303

MOAA Career Transition

Texas Coordinator
David Patrick, Col, USAF (Ret)
dwpatrick01@gmail.com
210-259-9867

Our Lady of the Lake University

Nonprofit Management Graduate
Online Degree
https://tinyurl.com/45je334w
Chuck Rodriguez (MG Ret USA) Ph D
210–504-7502

Randolph-Brooks Federal Credit Union

RBFCU www.rbfcu.org 210-945-3300

Security Service Federal Credit Union

Full-service Financial Cooperative https://www.ssfcu.org/ 888-415-7878

USAA

Financial Services Company https://www.usaa.com/ 800-531-8722

Weisinger Law Firm PLLC

Estate Planning https://weisingerlawfirm.com Charlie Weisinger 210-239-9150

Your ad could be here!

Contact Col Lisa Skopal, USAF (Ret) 210-394-3885 Lskopal@ymail.com
If you use any of the folks listed here do tell them the Alamo Chapter of MOAA referred you - it'll show them their partnership with us is working!!

March Events

- 7 Chapter Business Meeting Chapter Ofc 10am
- 10 Daylight Savings
- 12 MACEF Board Mtg Chapter Ofc 2pm
- 14 Scholarship Cmte Mtg Chapter Ofc 1pm
- 19 March Equinox
- 21 Scholarship Awards Luncheon Ft Sam Golf Club w/ speaker Col John Grimm AFROTC
- 29 National Vietnam War Veterans Day

April Events

- 4 Chapter Business Meeting Chapter Ofc10am
- 6-7 Great Texas Airshow JBSA Randolph
- 9 MACEF Board Mtg Chapter Ofc 2pm
- 17 VOYA Awards Ceremony RoadRunner 1pm 18-28 Fiesta San Antonio
- 25 Chapter Luncheon Ft Sam Golf Club w/ speaker Kim Jeffries of Haven For Hope

30-SECOND "ELEVATOR PITCH" TO PROMOTE MEMBERSHIP

- I am (your name) with The Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) and the Alamo Chapter. Are you a member? If no . . .
- We are a volunteer nonprofit organization for commissioned officers (and surviving spouses) that has approximately 900 members and is over 50 year old located at Ft. Sam.
- We advocate and lobby for the entire military community all ranks to influence legislators in Washington and in Austin to sustain yours & my earned entitlements, i.e., pay raises, medical benefits, commissary privileges, education benefits, etc.
- We make ourselves heard through the strength of our membership numbers. This is why it is important for all eligible officers to belong.
- In addition, we run the local chapter operations and promote camaraderie through our monthly social events and business meetings.
- Here is an application for membership in both MOAA and the Alamo Chapter. (see Page 3 or scan the QR code below).
- You owe it to yourself (and family) to support the organization that supports you and I ask that you please join. Thanks.

If you get push back consider saying:

- It is a no hassle membership no sales calls, no sales emails, no one asking for money and no pressure to be actively involved.
- We are just looking to you to help strengthen our numbers.
- You will receive legislative updates, the Military Officers Magazine, our chapter newsletter *The Lariat* by email to keep you informed of what is going on.
- Again, you owe it to yourself (and family) to be part of an organization that protects your right, entitlements and benefits.



Use this QR code to go directly to the membership join/renew page on the chapter website



VOLUNTEER STAFF:

PRESIDENT Lt Col Kitty Meyers kamconsulthr@gmail.com PROGRAMS Col David Patrick dwpatrick01@gmail.com

ASST PROGRAMS Col Brian Afflerbaugh baffler74@hotmail.com MEMBERSHIP COL Felix Santiago

felixsantiago01@gmail.com LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS MAJ Jim Cunningham

jimbob48@sbcglobal.net

SECRETARY Col David Patrick dwpatrick01@gmail.com

TREASURER Col Brad Barnhart bradbarnhart4737@gmail.com

SCHOLARSHIPS Col Peter Hunt

moaa.ac.awards@gmail.com

MARKETING Col Lisa Skopal lskopal@ymail.com

PERSONAL AFFAIRS (Open)

PR-SOCIAL MEDIA LtCol Kathie Estrada
EDITOR LtCol Juliet Chelkowski
CHAPLAIN LTC James Taylor
PX/VAC Rep MAJ Jim Cunningham
SA TRANSITION LtCol Kitty Meyers
TX TRANSITION Col David Patrick
WEBMASTER Col Bill Hudson
HISTORIAN (Open)

VOLUNTEER COORD Col Pete Schaub BLUE SKIES REP Col Dan Van Syoc

ARC REP (Open)
ACTIVE DUTY LIAISON (Open)
SURVIVING SPOUSE COORD (Open)

CONTRACTOR: Trish Meserve

Chapter Board:

Chair: Col Jarvis Baker Vice Chair: Col Eric Kreitz

Lt Col Ed Marvin Col Frank Rohrbough LTC Bill Goforth MAJ Josh Welch

LTC Aimee Schumacher Advisor: CAPT Bill Knehans

MOAA Alamo Chapter Education Foundation Board:

Capt Paul Robinson COL Brad Freeman CAPT Bill Whiting

Editorial Policy

The Lariat is the newsletter of the Military Officers Association of America—Alamo Chapter. It is published once each month to inform the membership of issues and activities of interest to all.

MOAA-AC Operations is a non-profit organization 501c 4. The Alamo Chapter Educations Foundation is a 501c 3.

MOAA and its affiliated chapters and councils are strictly non partisan.

Advertising contained in the newsletter is not endorsed by MOAA or its affiliate the Alamo Chapter and does not represent any recommendation to the membership. Opinions expressed in articles contained herein are not necessarily those of the membership as a whole or the Chapter. Questions should be directed to the Editor at the Chapter office.

MOAA-AC PO Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

(210) 228-9955 www.alamomoaa.org moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net

MOAA-AC is a private organization. It is not a part of the DoD or any of its components and has no governmental status.

Like Us on Facebook!





THE LARIAT

National Award Winning Newsletter

If undeliverable please return to:
MOAA-AC
P.O. Box 340497
Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA ALAMO CHAPTER

THIS IS A PRIVATE ORGANIZATION. IT IS NOT A PART of the department of defense or any of its components and it has no governmental ctatur

FOR INFORMATION REGARDING OUR BY-LAWS, STRATEGIC PLAN, EVENTS CALENDAR, MEETING MINUTES AND PAST ISSUES OF THE LARIAT PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE:

www.ALAMOMOAA.ORG

P.O. Box 340497 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234-0497 Phone/Text: 210-228-9955 Email: moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net www.alamomoaa.org

2320 Stanley Rd, Bldg 140 Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234



Thursday, March 21

Scholarship Awards Luncheon

Col John Grimm USAF

Commander AF ROTC Southwest Region

Ft Sam Golf Club

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch at 11:30am

Menu

Potato Soup, Italian BMT Sudwish, Spring Mix Salad & Lemon Bars for Dessert. Coffee, Water & Iced Tea.

Cost per person: Pay In Advance \$24; Pay At the Door \$28 Enclosed: \$

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 13 March Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name	 		
Guest(s):			

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org



Thursday, April 25

Chapter Luncheon Kim Jeffries

President & CEO

Haven For Hope

Ft Sam Golf Club

1050 Harry Wurzbach, San Antonio TX 78209 Meet & Greet begins 11am - Lunch at 11:30am

Menu

Soup, Sandwich, Salad & Dessert. Coffee, Water & Iced Tea.

Cost per person: Pay In Advance \$24; Pay At the Door \$28 Enclosed: \$

RSVP by 4pm Wednesday 17 April Reservations not cancelled by then will be forfeited/billed Non member Officers & guests are welcome with paid reservations

Name		
Guest(s):		

Call (210) 228-9955 to make/pay your reservation or send check made payable to MOAA-AC to P.O. Box 340497, Ft Sam Houston, TX 78234 Or contact us by email moaa-ac@sbcglobal.net to hold a reservation or reserve and pay on-line at www.alamomoaa.org